10203 South 152nd St Omaha, NE 68138



Office: 402-339-1229 Fax: 402-614-9843

Dear SID #97 - Hawaiian Village Residents,

Welcome to Premier Waste Solutions. Your SID Board has awarded Premier Waste the Solid Waste and Recycling Contract for your neighborhood. We are a family owned and operated company located in Sarpy County and we have over 30 years of experience. We pride ourselves in offering personal and professional waste disposal services to our valued customers. We are excited to service your neighborhood for your trash and recycling needs!

A fe

	20 A
w th	ings you will need to know about your new service:
•	We will be delivering your carts on Thursday, October 29, 2015. Each residence will receive three (3) 95 gallon carts:
	□ 1 – 95 gallon trash cart (black) □ 1 – 95 gallon yard waste cart (black) □ 1 – 95 gallon recycle cart (green)
	Yard waste (grass and leaves) may be combined with household trash. These materials will be collected in the same truck and should be placed in the black cart(s). All items must be contained in the carts provided. You will be provided with one green recycling cart which will be picked up weekly. There is a label of accepted items printed on the lid of this cart. A separate truck will be collecting the recyclables. Please do not put yard waste into the green recycle cart. Below is a list of items that are accepted:
	□ Plastics 1 thru 7 □ Aluminum & Tin Cans □ Newspaper □ Cardboard □ Chipboard & Paperboard
	For more details on what is accepted in the recycle cart, please visit our website at: www.premierwastesolutions.com . We are not accepting glass at this time.
•	If you do not want any of the three (3) carts listed above, please email contact@premierwastesolutions.com or call our office at (402) 339-1229 no later than Friday, October 23, 2015. Unwanted carts picked up after the initial delivery will be subject to a \$15 cart pick up fee. Trash and Recycling will be picked up on Fridays and carts will need to be placed at the curbside in front of your residence by 6:00 am.
•	Carts should be kept 3ft. away from any poles and/or mailboxes and spaced 2ft. from your other carts. The arrows on the cart lids should point towards the street. Lids on all carts need to be completely closed in order to prevent any items from falling out or blowing out of the
•	cart(s). Large, bulky items or any items that do not fit into your cart(s) will need to be called into the office for a special pick up. Those items will be billed directly to the homeowner. Your first collection day will be on Friday, November 6, 2015. When the following holidays are on a Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, or Friday, your service will be delayed one day:
	□ Memorial Day □ Independence Day □ Labor Day □ Thanksgiving Day □ Christmas Day □ New Year's Day
•	For service related issues or questions, please call the office at (402) 339-1229. Our office hours are Monday –Thursday 8:00 am to 5:00 pm and Friday's 8:00 am to 4:00 pm.
******If you are a current Premier Waste Solutions customer and you receive a quarterly	

billing, please pay only 1 months' worth of service (October). We look forward to servicing your neighborhood for your trash and recycling needs. Again, welcome to Premier Waste

Solutions! Sincerely,

Premier Waste Solutions



John H. Fullenkamp Larry A. Jobeun Brian C. Doyle Mark B. Johnson

September 22, 2015

RE: HAWAIIAN VILLAGE NEW TRASH HAULING SERVICE

Dear Sir or Madam,

I write to you on behalf of the Board of Trustees of Sanitary and Improvement District No. 97 of Sarpy County ("SID #97"), more commonly known as the Hawaiian Village subdivision. SID #97 is responsible for the installation and maintenance of the public infrastructure such as streets and sewers. The Nebraska Legislature recently passed, and the Governor approved, a bill that allows for SID's to provide trash service to its residents.

The Board of SID #97 has reviewed the SID's financial status and bids from trash hauling contractors and has decided to provide trash service through the SID for all households. Trash service will include trash, yard waste, and recycling. The contractor selected will provide each home with up to three 95-gallon carts for use.

The use of a single trash hauler for the entire neighborhood will provide multiple benefits. The cost per household for trash service is greatly reduced with a lower per household cost and because real estate taxes are deductible from income taxes this provides an additional financial benefit. The wear and tear on the streets from multiple trash trucks will be greatly reduced. The neighborhood aesthetics will be enhanced with fewer trashcans left curbside on multiple days. The reduced number of trash trucks will improve safety within the neighborhood. There is no increase in the required tax levy to provide trash service.

In the next few weeks the selected trash contractor for SID #97 will be contacting each homeowner with an informational letter. Trash service is scheduled to begin after November 1, 2015 and the information on the exact date and weekly pickup date will be set forth in the letter from the contractor. That letter will include contact information for the trash hauler. As with any new service, it is anticipated that there will be some hiccups along the way. Any issues with your trash service should be directed to the customer service contact provided from the trash hauler.

Finally, it is up to each homeowner to decide if they want to take advantage of this opportunity. You may continue to use your own selected private contractor at your expense. If you decide to utilize the service provided by SID # 97, it will be up to you to make arrangements to cancel your service with your current contractor.

The SID #97 Board looks forward to providing this new service and enhanced benefit to all the residents of the District.

Very truly yours,

Brian C. Doyle

cc Board of Trustees